
 

 

 

 

Meeting: EAP Climate Change, Environment & Growth 

Date: Wednesday 19th January, 2022 

Time: 9.30 am 

Venue: Remote Meeting via Zoom (this meeting is not the subject of public 
meeting requirements) 

The meeting will be available for the public to view live at the ‘Democratic 
Services North Northants’ YouTube channel. 

 
To members of the EAP Climate Change, Environment & Growth 
 
Councillors Councillor Harriet Pentland (Chair), Councillor Tim Allebone, Councillor Jennie 
Bone, Councillor Dez Dell, Councillor Anne Lee and Councillor Jan O'Hara  
 

Agenda 

 

Item Subject Presenting 
Officer 

Page no. 

01   Apologies for Absence   

02   Members' Declarations of Interest   

03   Minutes from Meeting held on 8 December 2021  3-4 

04   Discussion on key topics for 2022 to help develop 
the Forward Plan (verbal) 

George 
Candler 

 

05   Outcomes from commissioned work Rob Harbour  

06   Bus Strategy - progress update Chris Wragg  

07   Close of Meeting   

Adele Wylie, Monitoring Officer 
North Northamptonshire Council 

 
Proper Officer 

12th January 2022 
 

 
This agenda has been published by Democratic Services. 
Committee Administrator: Raj Sohal 
07500 607949 
rajvir.sohal@northnorthants.gov.uk 
 
Meetings at the Council Offices 
 
This meeting will be held using the Zoom platform. 
 

Public Document Pack
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Members’ Declarations of Interest 
 
Members are reminded of their duty to ensure they abide by the approved Member Code 
of Conduct whilst undertaking their role as a Councillor.  Where a matter arises at a 
meeting which relates to a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest, you must declare the interest, 
not participate in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room 
unless granted a dispensation. 
 
Where a matter arises at a meeting which relates to other Registerable Interests, you 
must declare the interest.  You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are 
also allowed to speak at the meeting but must not take part in any vote on the matter 
unless you have been granted a dispensation. 
 
Where a matter arises at a meeting which relates to your own financial interest (and is not 
a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest) or relates to a financial interest of a relative, friend or 
close associate, you must disclose the interest and not vote on the matter unless granted 
a dispensation.  You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are also 
allowed to speak at the meeting. 
 
Members are reminded that they should continue to adhere to the Council’s approved 
rules and protocols during the conduct of meetings.  These are contained in the Council’s 
approved Constitution. 
 
If Members have any queries as to whether a Declaration of Interest should be made 
please contact the Monitoring Officer at –  monitoringofficer@northnorthants.gov.uk 
 
Press & Media Enquiries 
 
Any press or media enquiries should be directed through the Council’s Communications 
Team to NNU-Comms-Team@northnorthants.gov.uk 
 
Public Enquiries 
 
Public enquiries regarding the Authority’s  meetings can be made to 
democraticservices@northnorthants.gov.uk 
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Minutes of a meeting of the EAP Climate Change, Environment & Growth 
Held at 9.30 am on Wednesday 8th December, 2021 as a remote meeting via Zoom  
 
Present:- 
 
Members 
 
Councillor Harriet Pentland (Chair)  
Councillor Tim Allebone 
Councillor Jennie Bone 
Councillor Dez Dell 

Councillor Anne Lee 
Councillor Jan O'Hara 

 
Officers 
 
George Candler 
Rob Harbour 
Steve Lilley 
Graeme Kane 
Carol Mundy 
Raj Sohal 
 

22 Apologies for Absence  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Elliot Prentice. 
 

23 Members' Declarations of Interest  
 
The Chair invited those who wished to do so to declare interests in respect of items on 
the agenda. 
 
No declarations were made. 
 

24 Minutes from Meeting held on 17 November 2021  
 
RESOLVED that: 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2021 were approved as a correct 
record. 
 

25 PFI Streetlights (Verbal Update)  
 
The Panel considered a presentation by the Assistant Director of Highways and Waste 
on PFI Streetlights in North Northamptonshire, which provided an overview of 
proposed LED street lighting and alternative lighting solutions. 
 
During discussion the principal points were noted :- 
 

 The Panel questioned whether the lights referenced in the presentation were 
primarily relating to highways or streets. 
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 The Panel raised safety concerns regarding the lack of street lighting in certain 
areas and correlation to crime figures. Members expressed a desire to see 
greater interaction between the general public and the local authority, in 
response to these concerns of safety. 
 

 The Panel questioned whether the proposed LED lights would provide spot 
lighting or flood lighting across wider areas. 

 
In response, the Assistant Director of Highways and Waste clarified that:- 
 

 The lights referenced in the report were all those not including ones which were 
used by the sovereign authorities, to light areas such as parks and rear alleys 
to private properties. The PFI related to 20,000 lights across North 
Northamptonshire and 10,000 signs and bollards. 
 

 While the authority had acknowledged issues of low lighting and safety 
concerns, there were no proposals to increase lighting. Nevertheless, the 
authority had continued to liaise with the police on this issue and had 
undertaken large public consultation exercises, answering four thousand 
complaints regarding lighting which had been turned off. As a result of this 
consultation, the authority had turned approximately 1,000 lights back on. 
 

 From Police data, there seemed to be little correlation between crime figures 
and low levels of lighting. Although, there had certainly been an impact on road 
safety. 
 

 Streetlights were set to a ‘P6 lighting standard’ under the appropriate British 
standard; although they were slightly brighter around roundabout conflict points 
and town centres. 
 

 An interactive map was available on the Council’s website, which provided data 
on all street lights under the Highways authority. 

 

 The new LED lights were tall and covered a wide area but primarily focused on 
highway areas, such as the meeting point between roads and footpaths. 

 
RESOLVED that: 
 
The report be noted. 
  

26 Close of Meeting  
 
It was noted that the next meeting of the Climate Change, Environment and Growth 
Executive Advisory Panel would be held virtually, via Zoom, on Wednesday 19th 
January at 09:30am. 
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